MPA Faculty/Staff
Meeting Minutes

Oct 24, 2011
Present: Larry Geri, Lee Lyttle, Doreen Swetkis, John Gates, Cheryl Simrell King, Erin Genia, Linda Moon Stumpff & Jan Hays
Next meeting: Nov 7, Dec 5
I.
Report on NASPAA Conference
Doreen shared the highlights of her trip to Kansas City and passed around the materials she had gathered. She felt it was well worth her time and would go again if she got the chance. She regretted not taking the tribal job description with her as there were other jobs being advertised. 
II.
Writing Center Update
Lee explained that a new pilot program was underway in the writing center for the MPA program only--an online writing service where students could submit their papers online and get feedback online. The turn-around time should be 48 hours or less. This is a step in the right direction, but the feeling is we need more—phone conversations about the papers  as an example. 
III.
Input/ideas for the summer statistics class
Doreen is planning to teach a statistics class this summer aimed at entering MPA students so they will get what they need and not have to spend time on subjects they don’t need to be successful in the MPA program. The class will be 5 weeks. It was suggested that she visit with Ralph Murphy about his summer class as it has been the most successful so far.
IV.        More Ideas about where to place ads for our tribal governance faculty position
People were encouraged to think of different places to advertise the tribal position. Erin will take copies of the job description to hand out at NIEA and NCAI. Jan will place the job description on the MPA website and send out an announcement to alumni and jobs list serves. 
V.           Extra Support for the Tribal Governance Students

Ken Tabbutt agreed to fund a tribal teaching assistant to support the tribal cohort for the rest of the year. Lillian Hendrickson has been hired and Erin will be the contact to give her work.
VI.         Undergrads taking our concentration classes and graduate credit
Undergrads who take concentration classes to see if they are interested in the program will need to retake the class for graduate credit if they are accepted into the MPA cohort. It was suggested that taking the class as a contract to get more depth in the subject would be a good solution. Summer would be a good time to do this kind of a contract. Students may not take other electives in place of graduate credit in a concentration class.
VII.       Tension in the cohorts
On Saturday Oct 15 the two 2nd year cohorts shared a guest speaker. A remark made by a member of the general cohort was offensive to members of the tribal cohort creating tension between the 2 groups. Faculty from both groups discussed the problem with their members but on-going attention is needed. One suggestion was an anti-oppression workshop. 
